Briefing Document

Introduction of Government-Backed Postgraduate Loan

Background
· Following expenditure reduction measures announced in Budget 2012, new students entering postgraduate courses from the 2012/13 academic year onwards are not entitled to maintenance payments under the Student Grant Scheme. Existing postgraduate students were not affected while pursuing their current course.

· In making these changes, provision was made for fee support for those students who meet the qualifying conditions for the special rate of grant - they will continue to be eligible to have their post-graduate tuition fees paid up to the maximum fee limit under the Student Grant Scheme.

· In addition, a further limited number of students who would previously have qualified under the standard grant thresholds will qualify to have a €2,000 contribution made towards the costs of their fees. However, there is a new income threshold for this payment which will be lower than the standard grant threshold. 
· The new income threshold for this payment is €31,500 for the 2012-13 academic year, increasing relative to the number of family dependants. Maintenance payments beyond these levels of fee support will not be provided. 

· The total number of students that qualified for a postgraduate maintenance grant for the last five years are outlined in the attached table. 

	No. of Students who qualified for a postgraduate maintenance grant

	2011/12
	6,720 *

	2010/11
	6,667

	2009/10
	6,417

	2008/09
	4,912

	2007/08
	5,321


* provisional
Recent Developments

· The Department of Education and Skills approached Bank of Ireland some months ago requesting them to assess the feasibility of a loan product for postgraduate students. The bank came back with a product that was mutually agreeable to both parties. This will now be made available to students undertaking postgraduate courses. The loan will cover the full cost of tuition fees for students taking one or two year postgraduate courses and be subject to a variable interest rate of 10.8%. 
· Students will be required to begin paying back the loan immediately beginning with interest only repayments for the first 15 months. The full amount must then be paid back within 5 years. This loan is for individual students not families so it is only the student’s credit rating which will be looked at to determine eligibility. A recent banking record of good standing will be required. This may leave many students above the Special Rate of the Maintenance Grant and without a solid banking history unable to participate in postgraduate education. 
· The loan will be available at all Bank of Ireland branches to students studying at Higher Education Institutions. Students who received the Maintenance Grant at undergraduate level and would have been eligible for the postgraduate grant, which is no longer available, may borrow up to €2000 more than the cost of tuition for other expenses.

